[bookmark: _GoBack]

Department of Philosophy
Program Review 2016-2017
Memorandum of Understanding

Commendations
The Department is commended for:
1. Its curriculum design which provides students with a broad understanding of the field of philosophy.
2. The addition of courses in continental, non-western, and feminist philosophy without detracting from the major’s core emphasis on canonical works.
3. The role philosophy courses play in General Education, Liberal Studies, and other departments.
4. The standard degree pathway as well as three degree pathways that provide additional guidance for majors who wish to pursue careers in science, medicine, law, and healthcare.
5. The Honors in Philosophy program.
6. Developing student skills in critical thinking and reasoning, written communication, the ability to interpret texts, and appreciation of the perspectives of others.
7. Availability of faculty for student academic and career advising.
8. Its commitment to funding faculty research.
9. Attaining funding aimed to improve classroom instruction and student advising.
10. Significant scholarship among the full- and part-time faculty, and between the different ranks, in high quality journals and with the very best academic publishers.
11. Having fostered a thriving scholarly community within the Philosophy Department.
12. The commitment of its faculty to teaching and to student access to faculty.
13. The Tutoring Program for students.
14. The undergraduate conference which showcases student work.
15. The academic and career successes of its students.
16. The Chair’s commitment to efficient departmental functioning and cooperative governance.
Recommendations
The Department should:
1. Continue its efforts to diversify its curriculum.
2. Continue to advise majors on the role of formal logic in the Program and on whether to take Critical Reasoning or Formal Logic as a way of satisfying Program requirements.
3. Offer more formal instruction in philosophical writing.
4. Continue to ensure that non-traditional courses are taught regularly.
5. Continue advising and student mentorship efforts, including using reassigned time to support the Academic Advisor position.
6. Find ways to provide Pre Law advising resources in the appropriate advising center and coordinate effective outreach to philosophy majors.
7. Work with the College to balance courses which serve the program and General Education as well as specialized and new curriculum.
8. Continue to fund faculty research, student advising, and student-centered campus events.
9. Continue its Faculty Mentor Program.
10. Clarify the role and duties of the Associate Chair.
11. Continue to advocate for faculty positions and all future hiring should continue to build upon the inclusiveness of the department.
12. Work with the College and University to more accurately track progress towards degree for individual philosophy majors.
13. Consider whether its assessment tools are designed to capture changes in skill level, whether their SLOs are amenable to tracking improvement, whether their SLOs align with current curriculum and pedagogy.
14.  Work with the College student success team to develop additional strategies for student retention and recruitment.
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